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May 24, 2004

Ron Sims, King County Executive

516 Third Avenue, Room 400

Seattle, WA  98104

Dear Executive Sims:

We are writing today to express our appreciation to you and your staff for the way in which you are proceeding with the District Court Operational Master Plan process and to request that District Court operations and facilities be maintained without significant changes until both you and the Council have had the opportunity to fully consider the final plan recommendations.
First, we want to thank you and your staff, for all the work that has been done so far to ensure that the planning effort is a success.  Maura Brueger, Teri Flaherty, Kathy Brown, and especially Toni Rezab, have worked with the court, the cities, and the council in a collaborative and constructive manner that is making the planning effort work proceed expeditiously.  Their work exemplifies your commitment to the process and we appreciate their efforts.

The council is committed to the policy of ensuring that regional, mandated services are appropriately supported and to a plan that helps us achieve this goal.  We believe the District Court planning effort will provide data and recommendations that will help us identify the most cost effective system for providing these mandated regional services.  We also hope that the planning effort will yield data that supports our commitment to providing continuing cost effective city contract services.

This data will be useful to us because we believe expanding our contracting role with cities may be one of the most useful strategies we can employ to help us maintain our mandated services— especially the infrastructure needed to support those services.  We have seen with the District Court city contracts that services are provided to King County citizens in not only a cost efficient manner, but also that justice is uniformly applied and uniformly accessible.  The added benefit of these contracts continues to be the city support of the court’s infrastructure that would otherwise be solely paid for through the county’s Current Expense Fund.  We are looking forward to future discussions with you and your staff about how we can maximize the benefits from contracting with cities while also ensuring that the county can deal with its ongoing revenue/expenditure issues.
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To ensure that we can complete the planning effort in a manner that guarantees the best results, we are asking you to do everything you can to minimize changes in the court’s operations during the planning process.  Specifically, we are asking that you consider delaying any decisions related to the number of judicial officers, the “Mega-Muni” court legislation in Olympia and the disposition of existing court facilities until the county’s consultant has completed his work and the Executive/Court/Council/City oversight group has the opportunity to review the recommendations in developing the final Operational Master Plan report. 
Thank you, again, for developing an excellent master planning process, and thank you in advance for considering our request to hold our options open until the process is complete,  We remain committed to completing the court planning efforts in a manner that ensures that the county can meet its mandated service requirements in the most cost effective and efficient manner.  We look forward to continuing dialogue on this matter.

Sincerely,

Larry Phillips, Chair
Larry Gossett, Chair
Metropolitan King County Council
Budget and Fiscal Management Committee
District Four
District Ten
Kathy Lambert, Chair
Julia Patterson, Vice Chair
Law, Justice and Human Services Committee
Law, Justice and Human Services Committee
District Three
District Thirteen
Cc:
All King County Cities

All Metropolitan King County Councilmembers


Kurt Triplett, Chief of Staff, King County Executive’s Office

Steve Call, Budget Director, King County Executive’s Office
The Honorable Corinna Harn, Presiding Judge of King County District Court

